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T Dear Brockport Community,

Happy spring! As the days have 
become longer and warmer, our 
campus has burst into spring 
with active playgrounds, field 
preparations and training athletes. 
It is refreshing to see how far 
we have come as a district. Our 
book fairs, virtual for two years, 
have returned to our campus, 
volunteers are again encouraged 
to assist in classrooms, audiences 
are able to enjoy concerts and 
musicals in person, and end-of-
the-year celebrations are eagerly 
being planned. Together, we have 
endured many challenges, but this 
spring is a time to reflect on all we 
have accomplished.

Our Class of 2022 recently 
celebrated 100 days until 
graduation. This is just the 
beginning of the many 
activities planned to honor the 
achievements of our seniors. 
Senior banners will be on display 
throughout campus this May. We 
invite you to drive through and 
view our soon-to-be graduates! 
We look forward to our traditional 
BHS Class of 2022 Graduation 
Walk through our beautiful 
campus and our combined Junior/
Senior Prom to be held at La Luna 
in June. Graduation will be held 
again at Frontier Field on Sunday, 
June 26 at 7:30 p.m. This venue 
allows us the needed space to 
celebrate as a group while having 
the ability to socially distance, 
if needed. Last year’s event was 
outstanding, and I am certain our 
seniors and their families will enjoy 
this momentous day.

This winter, we initiated the 
development of a Student 

Support Team as 
a proactive and 
creative way to support 
consistent routines and 
procedures, mentor students 
and continually develop strategies 
to prevent dangerous situations 
on campus, as well as educate 
students, staff and families on a 
variety of safety topics. This team 
is part of our outstanding Security 
Department, and members have 
begun to work to build positive 
relationships with our students, 
staff and the community. I hope 
you will join me in welcoming 
them to our District.  

Our 2022-23 budget vote and 
Board election will take place on 
Tuesday, May 17, from 6 a.m. 
until 9 p.m. at our Technology and 
Training Center. Absentee ballots 
are available upon request by 
calling the BCSD Business Office 
at (585) 637-1820. I encourage 
you to review the information 
on the budget found within this 
newsletter and on our website, 
attend the Budget Public Hearing 
on May 3 and vote on May 17.

Thank you for your continued 
support throughout this year. 
I hope to see many of you on 
campus enjoying a sporting event, 
listening to a concert, celebrating 
accomplishments with a student 
or volunteering in our schools.      

Sincerely,

Sean C Bruno 
Superintendent of Schools

Public Budget  
Hearing: 

Tuesday, May 3, 2022

6 p.m.

Hill School Cafetorium

SPECIALBUDGET EDITION!

OTE
TUESDAY 

MAY 17, 2022

BUDGET

6 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Technology and Training Center
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NYS Master Teacher
Oliver Middle School Math Teacher 
Alicia Pakusch was selected as a New 
York State Master Teacher to join the 
Finger Lakes cohort based at SUNY 
Geneseo.

Ms. Pakusch joined over 200 
other K-12 science, technology, 
computer science, robotics, coding, 
engineering, math and integrated 
STEM teachers throughout the state 
who are being recognized for their 
outstanding service both inside and 
outside the classroom.

The program will allow Ms. Pakusch 
the opportunity to work with like-
minded STEM educators to create 
more powerful learning opportunities 
in our STEM classrooms. 

Rebecca Rossier, a fifth-grade ELA teacher at Hill 
Elementary School, was surprised with the News 8 
Golden Apple Award in March.

Payton Colt, a student of Ms. Rossier’s, nominated her 
for this impressive award and wrote:

“Ms. Rossier is kind, funny, on-task and giving. She 
makes jokes up as she goes, laughs a lot and has a 
positive attitude. She has empathy for her students 
and fellow staff members. One of the most important 
qualities a teacher needs is to be caring. Ms. Rossier 
knows when something is wrong and will help with the 
problem.”

The story aired during the News 8 Sunrise show  
and can be viewed on the News 8 website,  
Rochesterfirst.com under the Golden Apple Award.  
Congratulations, Ms. Rossier, on this incredible award!  

GOLDEN APPLE AWARD

BPD educates on dangers of opioids
Oliver Middle School Health teachers, Jan Johnson and Bryon Rockow, 
invited Investigator Tyler Dawson and Officers John Vadas and Camille 
Harrison with the Brockport Police Department to educate our eighth-
grade students on the dangers of opioids. Opioid misuse and addiction 
have been an ongoing crisis that leads to nearly 50,000 deaths per year 
in the U.S.     

Their presentation included:

•	 The evolution of how people become addicted to opioids

•	 The effects opioids have on the human body and how they interact 
with the body 

•	 Interdiction and the goal of law enforcement to slow the narcotics 
distribution network/dangers of illicit street drugs 

•	 Locals cases involving DRE arrests, interdiction and explanation of laws  

•	 Support information and resources geared toward opioids, including a 
video on Narcan 

Thank you to the BPD for sharing your knowledge and experience with 
our youth. 

 

 As this is Rebecca’s 

first year as a teacher, 

this award shows her 

dedication, commitment 

and love of teaching.

-  Hill Principal Tina Colby 

“

“
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Summer math and literacy program 
Brockport CSD is excited to 
announce its summer math and 
literacy program. Students in 
grades K – 6 receiving Academic 
Intervention Services may be 
eligible to attend. Our summer 
program will focus on targeting 
students’ skill areas, bridging 
learning gaps and setting students 
up for success as we enter the 
2022-23 school year. 

The instructional program will run Monday through Thursday, July 18 - August 
11, 2022, from 8 a.m. – 12 p.m. at Hill Elementary School. Transportation and 
snacks will be provided. 

Reading and writing centers will focus on word study, foundational skills and 
targeted instruction. Math centers will focus on number sense, fact fluency 
and flexible thinking through the use of games, number talks and hands-on 
manipulatives. 

Kelly Keenan and Andrew Guignon will serve as the program’s principal and 
assistant principal, respectively. The administrative team has started planning for 
the summer session and working with teachers and administrators to identify 
students to participate. Additional information will be sent home mid-May to 
those selected. 

Equity and Inclusion
Submitted by Orlando Benzan, Equity and Inclusion Support Specialist

Brockport High School students were asked to create posters that highlight the 
contributions of people of color and women for Black History and Women’s 
History month. The posters were designed by students from the Diversity Club 
and can be found hanging year-round in the high school near the department, 
or area of focus, most closely associated with the individual highlighted. The 
goal is to have the posters eventually work their way down to the middle and 
elementary buildings for younger students to learn and enjoy.

BHS students also read age and developmentally appropriate books to our 
elementary students, highlighting the contributions of people of color and 
women to American history.

In addition, our Diversity Club 
members will soon begin 
work to develop a professional 
development session that 
discusses teaching and learning 
in a diverse environment. The 
students are currently taking an 
online course through Cornell 
University. Once they have 
completed the course, they will 
share this information with our 
school community. 

Instructional HighlightsINSTRUCTIONAL HIGHLIGHTS UPK and kindergarten 
registration 

If you are a BCSD 
resident and have a 
child who will turn 4 
(UPK) or 5 (K) years 
old by December 
1, 2022, they are 
age appropriate to 
attend school for 
the 2022-23 year. 

Registration packets for kindergarten were 
mailed in March, and UPK registration 
packets will be mailed in the beginning 
of May. If you have not received any 
information regarding these programs, 
please contact the Office of the 
Registration at (585) 637-1857.

Additional information can also be found 
on the Ginther Elementary School website 
(ginther.bcs1.org).  

Brockport Central School 
District & Foodlink of 

Rochester are hosting a  

POP-UP FOOD PANTRY 

TUESDAY, MAY 17, 2022 

3-5 P.M. 

BROCKPORT HIGH SCHOOL CAFETERIA 

Drive-through event

•	 Please do not arrive prior to 2:45 p.m., 
as additional vehicles on campus 
hinder dismissal 

•	 This event will be a drive-up food 
pantry 

•	 Households will be given pre-packaged 
boxes containing identical food items

•	 As an equal opportunity provider, 
the event is open to residents of the 
surrounding communities

A special thank you to the many 
volunteers who help each month to 
ensure the food pantry runs smoothly 
and efficiently. 
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SCHOOL  HIGHLIGHTS

Hill students explore science
Mrs. Bourg’s fifth-grade students at Hill had fun engaging in 
hands-on science, as they used BOCES4Science kits to make their 
own bouncy balls! 
Students worked 
together using 
the “Toys Matter” 
kit, exploring 
the structure 
and properties 
of matter. They 
followed different 
recipes for bouncy 
balls, then used 
the samples and 
the Engineering 
Design Process 
to make 
improvements 
to create better 
bouncy balls.

Ginther students Pick a  
Reading Partner (PARP)
Students at Ginther spent March picking a reading partner and 
practicing their literacy skills. Throughout the month, classrooms 
were visited by special guest readers including principals, board 
of education members and the superintendent. Students were 
encouraged to 
read to their 
reading partner 
for at least 
fifteen minutes 
each day during 
PARP- and they 
did an amazing 
job!

Barclay book fair
Our Brockport PTSA transformed Barclay’s library into a book fair, filled with 
books for every age and ability. Students were all smiles as they helped one 
another select favorite stories and new adventures. Thank you to the many 
volunteers who helped set up, oversee book sales, assist students in finding the 
perfect book and taking everything down. It was wonderful to have our book 
fairs in person again this year.

BHS collects cereal for Ukraine
BHS Student Council and the BCSD community rallied together 
to donate over 1,000 boxes of cereal to Ukraine. Channel 8 
joined in the 
excitement and 
went live with 
students and staff 
to promote the 
event. Each box 
sent had the same 
message, “We are 
thinking of you, 
from Brockport 
High School, 
Brockport, N.Y.”  
Students created a 
huge domino line 
on two floors and 
down the stairs 
with the many 
boxes! Thank you 
to everyone who 
contributed.

OMS variety show
Oliver Middle School 
was vibrating 
with music and 
excitement at this 
year’s variety show. 
The show featured 
numerous different 
acts including solos, 
duets, acrobatics 
and even a faculty 
band! Classmates 
applauded and were 
singing along in 
support of their peers. 
Congratulations to all 
on an amazing show!
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ATHLETIC HIGHLIGHTS
We are very proud of our incredible, hardworking student-athletes!  

Winter highlights
•	 Senior Ella 

Fadale 
scored her 
1,000 point 
at a varsity 
basketball 
game at 
home. Her 
game average 
was 25.8, 
ranking her 
third in Section V. In addition, Ella 
played in the Ronald McDonald All-Star 
Basketball game and won an award 
for leadership and sportsmanship.

•	 Senior Wrestler Isaiah Rodriguez placed 
fifth in the NYS competition.  

•	 Indoor Track senior Jacob Miller took 
first place in the men’s 600 meter race, 

Winter scholar athletes
Every season, the NYSPHAA recognizes 
varsity individual athletes who maintain 
a high GPA while competing and varsity 
teams who achieve an average GPA of 90% 
or higher for 75% of the roster. We are 
pleased to announce the following results 
and highlights from our winter season: 

Qualifying teams

Girls Indoor Track: 99.54%
Boys Indoor Track: 96.07%
Boys Swimming: 94.52%
Girls Basketball: 93.61%
Hockey: 92.60%
Competitive Cheer: 91.18%
Girls Bowling: 90.0%
Total individual qualifying athletes: 85

We look forward to warmer 
temperatures and an incredible 
spring season. GO BLUE! 

MUSIC HIGHLIGHTS

Diego Arellano Jasso
Robert Crissman
Desi Dubois
Julia Hunsinger

Cheyenne McCullough
Tess Neilans
Nicolas Rugari
Liam Stempien 

Sophia Visconte
Jyonnah Ware
Prophecy Wood 

and sophomore 
Desilets Dubois 
won first place 
in the 1500 
race walk 
competition at 
States. Both 
went on to 
compete at the 
national level.  
Jacob Miller, 
Jacob Rightmyer, Brandt Marshall and 
Judson Delany ran a 3:35:35 to win 
the 4x400 at sectionals, setting a new 
school record! Delany also won the 
long jump completion at sectionals. 

•	 Sectional swimming results found 
senior swimmer Jacob Falvey in second 
place in the men’s 50 freestyle. Jacob 
Falvey, Alex Stoker, Jason Kleehammer 
and Gavin Stuhler placed second in the 
men’s 400 relay.  

Congratulations 
to the cast, crew, 
pit band, staff 
and volunteers for 
an outstanding 
performance! 

BHS Tri-M Induction
Brockport’s Tri-M Music Society recently welcomed eleven new inductees. 
The high school music students were carefully selected based on scholarship, 
character, leadership and service. Each has supported the ideals and 
aspirations of the Tri-M Music Honor Society through continued community 
service and participation in solo and ensemble performances at BHS and 
within our community. In addition, Shawn Halquist was named an honorary 
member of the Tri-M Society for his dedication and 25 years of service to the 
Brockport music community. 

Congratulations to the following new members:

Cinderella
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BrockportPTSA@gmail.com                 BrockportCentralPTSA.org                          Brockport PTSA                        @BrockportPTSA

BrockportBESTFoundation@gmail.com

BrockportBEST.org

@BESTBrockport

BEST in Brockport Foundation

Keep in touch with the Brockport BEST Foundation!

Our mission: To support Brockport Central School District students by providing 
financial resources to enhance existing programs and activities and create new 
educational opportunities.

Save the date: Our fourth annual Farm to Table to Excellence Dinner will be held 
September 17! This unique event will have a limited number of tickets, so check our website for more information.

BEST Foundation provides support to staff and students through grants and scholarships that are requested through the grant 
application on our website. If you are interested in making a donation to BEST, please visit our website or mail a check to: Brockport 
BEST Foundation, P.O. Box 265, Brockport, NY 14420.

Brockport BEST Education Foundation
Building Excellence in Students Today

The Brockport 
PTSA (Parent-
Teacher-Student 
Association) 
serves BCSD. We 
are committed to 
providing parents, 
educators, 
students and 
community 

members with the support, knowledge and 
resources to help our community succeed.  
The students of Brockport are our future, 
and it is our goal to ensure that every 
need is provided for to help them grow 
into responsible contributing community 
members. 

Mark your calendar!  Our last District 
PTSA meeting of the school year will be 
Monday, May 23 at 4 p.m. Join us in person 
in the District’s Administrative Board Room 
or via Zoom. RSVP to receive the meeting 
link and password: https://forms.gle/
yNKafYSmzNw8pArUA. Join us for  

updates from building principals, our 
superintendent and your PTSA.

Thank you to all who helped make the 
return of our in-person book fairs a 
success!  The funds raised helped provide 
new books to our school libraries and for 
all elementary students during Read Across 
America and Pick A Reading Partner, among 
other events. This totaled over 1,400 books 
distributed and $600 in new library books 
just this year!A special thanks to our BHS 
National Honor Society and Key Club 
volunteers for all your help. Thanks also 
to Lynn Rodruguez (Book Fair Chair), Tricia 
White, Al Pulcino and our other PTSA Board 
members.

Thank you to the families who 
participated in our Kindness Hearts 
initiative for our District staff by sending in 
messages of gratitude and to the classes 
who extended their appreciation to the PTSA 
with cards during their Kindness Challenge. 

Thank you to our UPK-8 grade students 
who participated in our spring break 
Lego Challenge!  The PTSA enjoys holding 
events throughout the year to promote 
creativity and fun with learning. Winning 
entries from each building received a gift 
certificate. Thanks to the BHS tech students 
who helped with judging and to our Jessica 
Harris for taking the lead!

Don’t forget to show our BCSD staff 
how much we appreciate them during 
Staff Appreciation Week, May 2-6!  
The PTSA, on behalf of our school 
community, will organize a special event 
to thank our staff, and we hope that you 
will join! Color a picture, write a note 
or send in a treat – a small gesture will 
brighten someone’s day! Thank you Jaime 
Piedimonte-Bennett, Shawna Benson 
and the rest of our PTSA Board for your 
dedication to this annual event.

Be sure to bookmark our website and 
follow us on Facebook and Twitter!

Brockport Central PTSA
Thank you to our volunteers – each of you are appreciated!

Our Brockport PTSA puts in endless hours supporting our students, staff and families. They run 
fundraising events, the Pick A Reading Partner Program, Scholastic Book Fairs, numerous building 
activities, events and staff appreciation days. 

An excerpt from the nomination includes: “Among the (PTSA’s) many valuable services to BCSD is 
pushing out information regarding District activities and providing clarification when a community 
member expresses confusion on social media. In doing so 
our community is better informed, and the successes of our 
District are better understood.” 

In honor of their on-going support and dedication, the 
Brockport Board of Education presented the PTSA with the 
Brockport’s Best Award! Accepting the award on behalf of 
the organization were the PTSA Board members. 

PTSA Board: 

Kristy Hart, President

Tricia White, Vice President

Jaime Piedmonte-Bennett, 
Secretary & Co-Treasurer

Jessica Harris,Corresponding
Secretary & Co-Treasurer 

Thank you to the  
PTSA for all you do!

PTSA recognized as Brockport’s Best

http://BrockportCentralPTSA.org 
https://www.facebook.com/Brockport-PTSA-154012994619415
https://twitter.com/BrockportPTSA
http://brockportbest.org
 https://www.facebook.com/BrockportBESTFoundation
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Brockport Central PTSA
Thank you to our volunteers – each of you are appreciated!

C O N T I N U I N G  E D U C A T I O NB R O C K P O R T  C E N T R A L 
S C H O O L  D I S T R I C T

S u m m e r  2 0 2 2

All checks must be made payable to: Brockport Continuing 
Education. Our office must receive all forms one week 
prior to the first class session date. Please remember that 
prompt registration may reduce the likelihood of classes being 
canceled due to low enrollment. You must be 18 years of age 
or older to be eligible to register, with the exception of those 
courses designed specifically for younger students. 

Refunds
Refunds are provided only if a student withdraws from the 
class 24 hours prior to the scheduled start date. No refunds 
will be provided after the first class. If you join a class after the 
scheduled start date, the tuition will be the same amount. If 
a class needs to be canceled due to maintenance or weather 
emergencies, no partial refund will be issued. Refunds will be 
processed for courses that have been fully canceled from 
our schedule for reasons such as low enrollment. Fees 
for registration do not include the cost of books, materials or 
supplies, unless noted. 

Class cancellation & confirmation
Individual canceled classes will be rescheduled whenever 
possible. No refunds will be issued for classes that are not able 
to be rescheduled. No Continuing Education classes are held 
when Brockport schools are closed due to weather cancellations 
or emergency conditions. Please check the Brockport Central 
School website, or your local TV and radio stations for 
possible cancellations. If you do not receive notification of 
cancellation, your class will be held. No confirmations  
are sent. 

Summer classes will begin the week of Friday, July 1, 2022, 
unless noted. Due to holiday observances, school functions 
or scheduled recesses, classes will not meet on July 4, 2022. 

Parking
Please be sure to park in designated areas, not in bus or 
emergency lanes.

Contact information

Continuing Education	 Driver Education

Trina Kenney	 Katrina Schwartz
Phone: (585) 637-1854	 Phone: (585) 637-1961
Email: katrina.schwartz@bcs1.org 	 Email: trina.kenney@bcs1.org

WEMOCO adult classes
A vast number of vocational programs in business, health, 
trade and industrial fields are available. Information concerning 
offerings, dates, cost, etc. can be obtained by calling the Center 
for Workforce Development Office at (585) 349-9100.

Debra Waye, Director of 
Continuing Education

Katrina Schwartz,  
Program Secretary

Dear Residents, 

Welcome to Brockport’s Continuing Education program! 
The mission of our program is to offer continued learning 
opportunities that meet the needs and interests of our 
community. 

The Brockport Continuing Education program is a self-
sustaining program funded by enrollment fees. Since 
we rely solely on course fees, it is necessary to maintain 
minimum registration requirements. Please know that 
classes not meeting minimum registration requirements 
may be canceled. Notifications for class cancellations 
due to limited registration will be made prior to first class 
sessions and refunds will be issued. Please know that 
class registration fees do not include the cost of books, 
materials or supplies, unless noted in class descriptions.

Thank you for your support and participation in our 
program. We encourage you to contact us with 
questions, concerns or suggestions.

Respectfully,

Registration: (mail-in)
Please mail the completed registration form with payment to:

For Continuing Education Courses:	

Office of Continuing Education 
Fred W. Hill School  
Brockport Central School District 
40 Allen Street 
Brockport, New York 14420

For Driver Education Courses:

Office of Driver Education 
Oliver Middle School 
Brockport Central School District 
40 Allen Street 
Brockport, New York 14420

Follow us on Twitter @BCSContinuingEd to 
stay up to date on new and returning class 

offerings and updates!

https://twitter.com/BCSContinuingEd
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Sports programs & clinics
Golf lessons ages 18 & up

Come out and enjoy this fun four-day class for ages 18 and 
up. This class will teach the fundamentals of the game of golf 
and focus on achieving a full swing and solid contact with the 
ball. Please join the instructor, Tom Stanton, at Woodlands Golf 
Range, 5500 West Ridge Rd. Spencerport 14559. The fee is 
$75 per session, clubs and equipment are included for those 
who need them. The class is limited to 10 participants, so early 
registration is recommended. 

Fee: $75 (Four-day session)			                                        
Dates: Wednesdays, June 8, 15, 22, 29                                                                                                                 
Maximum Enrollment: 10 (no minimum)     	  Time: 6 - 6:30 p.m.
Location: Woodlands Golf Range            Instructor: Tom Stanton

“NUGECAMP”
Speed & strength training grades 7 – 12

This training session will help to:  

• Improve every aspect of your play

• Increase speed and agility

• Improve athletic strength

• Reduce chance of injury

Monday/Thursday – Linear speed and acceleration

Tuesday/Friday – Agility

Wednesday – off (football players report only)

Fee: $100	 Dates: July 7 - August 12 
Instructor: Scott Nugent	  Time: 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.
Location: High School Fitness Center/High School Softball Fields   

Youth safety
Home alone 

It is difficult to know when your child is ready to stay home 
alone. This two-hour class from Epic Trainings is designed to 
teach youth ages 7-12, who might be home alone or with older 
siblings, how to be safe and responsible. Preparation can make 
the transition easier for you and your child.

Topics for this class include but are not limited to: 

•	 Basic first aid

•	 What to do when a stranger comes to the door

•	 Answering the telephone 

•	 Internet safety

•	 How to react during an emergency such as fire or power outage

Fee: $28           	 Date: Saturday, June 4
Min/Max Enrollment: 5/20 	 Time: 9 - 11 a.m.
Location: Brockport High School Cafeteria	
Instructor: Epic Training staff       

Babysitters training
Through classroom discussion, instructor-led lecture and 
supplemented by an interactive video presentation, this five-
hour class for students ages 11 and up teaches participants 
the roles and responsibilities of a babysitter including skills in 
accident prevention, first aid and abdominal thrusts for choking. 
Each student will receive a workbook and a certification card 
upon completion. Students are asked to bring a self-addressed 
stamped envelope to class along with a bagged lunch. 

Fee: $45              	             Date: Saturday, June 4 
Min/Max Enrollment: 5/20	 Time: 11a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Location: Brockport High School Cafeteria	           
Instructor: Epic Training staff                 

Notary Public License Law
Whether you are looking to become a new Notary Public or need 
a refresher on Notary Law and the duties and responsibilities 
afforded to you, this comprehensive class will provide you with 
the information necessary to pass the Notary Exam. You will 
learn testing and renewal policies, procedures of being a Notary 
Public, as well as ways to shield yourself from liability in the 
execution of your duties. This class will be held via ZOOM. Two 
sessions are being offered.

Fee: $50 
Session A: Saturday, July 23 from 9 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 
Session B: Mondays, July 25 & August 1 from 5:30 - 8:30 p.m. 
Min/Max Enrollment: 3/25 
Instructor: Kristin Cavallaro 
Participants will be sent a Zoom invite

	

Finance and planning
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Please fill in all areas that apply to the program(s) you are registering for. Please use a separate form for each participant you are registering.

Name:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address:______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone: ____________________________________Emergency Phone:___________________________________________________________________________

Email:_ ____________________________________________________ Grade as of Sept. 2022:_______________________________________________________

Medical concerns: ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Check desired program(s):

*To register for private Percussion Lessons, please email Miss Valente at victoria.valente@bcs1.org

Music lessons

Please fill out the form below for Continuing Education courses and return with your check to our office. For online registration and payment, 
please visit bcs1.org/continuinged. For Driver Education, please see the form in the Driver Education section of this publication.

	 Golf Lessons_____________ Fee $75 (Ages 18 & Up)
	 Speed & Strength Training_____________ Fee $100 (Grades 7-12)
	 Home Alone ____________ Fee $28 (Ages 7-12)
	 Baby Sitter Training ____________ Fee $45 (Ages 11 & up)
	 Becoming a Notary Public - online_____________ Fee $50 
	 Instant Guitar for Busy People - online_____________ Fee $59 
	 Instant Piano for Busy People - online_____________ Fee $59

SUMMER REGISTRATION FORM 2022

Private percussion lessons
If your student would like to study percussion this the summer, 
Miss Valente is offering private lessons! Miss Valente teaches 
band at the Brockport High School and conducts the percussion 
and jazz ensembles during the regular school year. She is a 
graduate of Nazareth College, with an emphasis in percussion. 
Lessons will be offered Tuesdays and Wednesdays from July 5 
until August 10. Each scheduled lesson will cost $25 per half 
hour. To schedule a time for a lesson(s) please contact Miss 
Valente directly at Victoria.valente@bcs1.org

Instant Piano for busy people is now ONLINE!
In just a few hours, you can learn enough secrets of the trade to 
give you years of musical enjoyment. Learn how to play piano 
the way professionals do, using chords. This course is a mix of 
lecture/demonstration time and hands-on instruction. Topics will 
include how chords work in a song, how to get more out of 
sheet music by reading less of it, forming the three main types 
of chords, handling different keys and time signatures, how to 
avoid counting and simplifying over 12,000 complex chords. 
This class will be held via ZOOM, so you will be able sit at your 
piano or keyboard at home and take this course with no pressure. 
This course also includes an online book, online follow-up video 
lessons and a recording of the live ZOOM class. This allows you 
to continue to practice and study after the live session ends. An 
optional online question and answer session is also included.

Fee: $59	 Date: Tuesday, June 28
Instructor: Craig Coffman		  Time: 6:30 - 9:30 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 2/25 
Participants will be sent a ZOOM invite

Instant Guitar for busy people is now ONLINE!
Have you ever 
wanted to learn to 
play the guitar but 
simply cannot find 
the time for private 
lessons? In just a 
few hours you can 
learn enough about 
playing the guitar 
to give you years of 
musical enjoyment. 
This online crash 
course for people 13 years or older will teach you basic chords 
and get you playing along with your favorite songs right away. 
Topics will include how chords work in a song, forming the three 
main types of chords, how to tune your guitar, basic strumming 
patterns, how to play simple tunes, buying a good guitar and 
things to avoid. This class will be held via ZOOM, so you will 
be able sit in the comfort of your own home with no pressure. 
This course also includes an online book, online follow-up video 
lessons and a recording of the live ZOOM class. This allows 
you to continue to practice and study the guitar after the live 
session ends. An optional online question and answer session 
is also included. This class is limited to 15 participants, so early 
registration is recommended.

Fee: $59	 Date: Wednesday, June 29 
Instructor: Craig Coffman	      Time: 6:30 - 9 p.m.
Min/Max Enrollment: 2/25
Participants will be sent a ZOOM invite

Make checks payable to: 
 Brockport Continuing Education

Send payment and registration to:  
     Brockport Continuing Education
     Fred Hill School
     40 Allen Street
     Brockport, NY  14420

bcs1.org/continuinged
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Driver Education

Driving groups: Will start and end at the Brockport High School 
pool door (east side) parking lot. ALL students must attend ALL 
classroom and road classes to receive the MV285 certificate. 
Should a make-up driving class be requested by a student due to 
extenuating circumstances, they will be scheduled at the discretion 
of the instructor. Scheduling of, or transportation to, the road test 
are not included. Parents or other qualified adults should plan to 
devote time for enrolled students to practice the skills learned in 
this class. Only experience and good judgment will make a safe 
driver. A current NYS Learner’s Permit must be brought to all 
classes.

Registration directions: Send your payment, completed 
registration form and a copy of the student’s learner’s permit /
license to the address listed on the registration form. The cost 
is $470 for district residents, $490 for non-residents. The 
registration process will end on Wednesday, June 22, 2022. Please 
select your drive groups, listing your choices in order of 
preference. First priority will be given to resident seniors, 
then resident juniors, then underclassmen and non-residents. 
Every effort will be made to accommodate your request. You 
will be notified by email or telephone if you have been accepted 
and enrolled. If a registrant did not get one of the summer sessions, 
they will be notified in writing and placed on a priority list for the 
next session.

Enrolled students will receive instruction in the classroom, behind 
the wheel and on the road, as required by New York State 
Department of Motor Vehicles. Those successfully completing the 
class will receive an MV285 certificate that gives the holder the 
privilege to receive a Class D operator’s license when reaching age 
17, allowing them to drive after 9 p.m. Students must be 16 years 
old by July 5, 2022, and hold a valid NYS Driver Permit or License 
to be eligible for the course. The Pre-Licensing Five-Hour Course 
material is included in Driver Education.  

Most insurance companies will offer a discount on compulsory car 
insurance upon request.

Instructors: Dana Mallaber- Cohort I, Richard Barrett - Cohort II

Classroom Instruction: ALL students must attend ALL 16 sessions 
of classroom instruction in the Brockport High School Room 192.
The loan of a textbook is included in the class fee. 

Students must have the following:

•	 Permit/license

•	 NYS Driver Manual

•	 Notebook/folder

•	 Writing materials

• 	Sunglasses are encouraged

•	 Appropriate footwear  
(i.e. no backless sandals)

Dear Parents and Students, 

Welcome to our Driver Education Program at Brockport High 
School. This is an exciting time for your child that comes with a 
great deal of freedom and responsibility. Our Driver Education 
Program is offered to anyone who desires expert instruction 
from highly qualified teachers, prior to receiving a NYS Driver’s 
License. Our Driver Education Program is a comprehensive 
experience that includes both theory and practice. This 
program is an investment in your child’s future; providing them 
with the necessary knowledge and experience to become a 
safe driver. 

Below is important information about the program and the 
process for registering your child. Thank you for your interest 
and participation in our program. Please contact us at  
(585) 637-1961 with any questions or concerns.

Respectfully, 

Please note:  Student must be present for the first theory class 
to be allowed entry into the course. Please arrive 15 minutes 
prior to the start of the first class. (Late arrivals will not be 
admitted and, if registered, will forfeit course enrollment). No 
early dismissals from theory class are allowed.

Jerrod D. Roberts 
Coordinator of Driver Education

Trina J. Kenney,  
Administrative Assistant

NY State mandates that students must attend 16 
classroom sessions (theory classes) and 16 driving sessions. 
This is a commitment. Therefore, if you miss a class or 
driving session, you may have to wait until the fall session 
in September to make it up, and then you will be able to 
receive your certificate of completion for the course.   



A p r i l  /  M a y  2 0 2 2 11

Name: _ ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Parent Email: _________________________________________ Student Email:______________________________________________________________________

Parent Phone: (Day) _________________________(Evening) ______________________Student Cell Phone:______________________________________________

Student Date of Birth: _ _____________________________________________District Resident (Circle One)    Yes    No        Gender: ______________________

High School Attending:________________________________________  Are You (Circle One)    Senior    Junior    Other

Learner’s Permit/Driver License #: _________________________________________Date Issued:________________________________________________________

Please list any special needs (test mods, physical limitations, etc): _ _______________________________________________________________________________

Parent Signature ________________________________________________________________

Driver group choices   (Pick 3 different choices from each block, ranking them by preference)

Circle session preference: Cohort I or Cohort II: Choice #1 ____  Choice #2 ____  Choice #3 ___           

	 	 Last				    First				          Middle Name or Initial

Please print name as it appears on permit/license 	

Questions may be directed to Trina Kenney at (585) 637-1961 or trina.kenney@bcs1.org

2022 Driver Education Registration Form

		  Street				    City			   State		          Zip

Detach and mail form, copy of license/permit and payment

2022 SUMMER DRIVER EDUCATION

GROUP TIME

C1A 8 - 9:30 a.m.

C1B 9:30 - 11 a.m.

*Theory Class 11 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

C1C 12:45 - 2:15 p.m.

C1D 2:15 -3:45 p.m.

GROUP TIME

C2A 8 - 9:30 a.m.

C2B 9:30 - 11 a.m.

C2C 11 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

*Theory Class 12:45 - 2:15 p.m.

C2D 2:15 - 3:45 p.m.

* All students will attend Theory Class in Room 192 at Brockport High School. Cohort I at 11 a.m., and Cohort II at 12:45 p.m.

Cohort I & II
July 6-28, 2022

All car groups and theory classes will happen on the following dates: 
 July 6, 7, 8, 11, 12, 13, 14, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 25, 26, 27 & 28

Driver Education

C
O

H
O

R
T 

I

C
O

H
O

R
T 

II

Make checks payable to:  Brockport Continuing Education

Mail enrollment form and payment to:
Office of Driver Education
Brockport Central School District
Brockport, NY 14420-2296
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District art show
We will be hosting a 6-12 grade District 
Art Show in the basement of Brockport 
High School. This event will be open 
to the public on Monday, May 23, 
2022, from 5-7:30 p.m. Additional 
information will be posted on the 
website. We look forward to seeing  
you there. 

Safety and security at BCSD
Safety and security is a 
priority at Brockport CSD, 
and our team is outstanding 
at what they do. 

Brockport's Security 
Department consists of three 
full-time and multiple part-
time security officers and 
nine hall monitors/greeters. 
Recently, eleven part-time 
student support members joined the department. Our District's 
comprehensive security team is responsible for a variety of tasks: 

For more information on our Security Department, or to meet 
the new members of our Student Support Team, see the District 
website, under the Department Services/Safety & Security tab. 

•	 implementing general safety 
policies/procedures

•	 patrolling campus
•	 securing doors
•	 assisting with arrival/dismissal 

and special events
•	 student relations
•	 conflict management
•	 checking restrooms
•	 assisting in classrooms/

lunchrooms

•	 patrolling the halls
•	 investigating incidents
•	 overseeing Safe School Tip line
•	 working with local law 

enforcement
•	 greeting guests
•	 implementing intervention/

prevention programs and so 
much more.

Our Security team is a hardworking 

group, always looking to make a 

positive impact on our students and 

staff. They are willing to do whatever 

is handed to them with a smile.

- Jeff Phillips, Director of Security

““

Created by Sydney 
Horn, Grade 11

Volunteers needed
After a pause 
in our District’s 
Volunteer 
Program due 
to COVID 
restrictions, we 
are now allowing 
District-approved 
volunteers and 
presenters on 
campus.

Volunteers and classroom presenters are regularly needed to 
assist in a variety of activities and presentations in classrooms, 
athletics, performing arts, clubs, special events and activities. 
If you enjoy working with students and staff, have extra time 
and are interested, please contact us.

All new volunteers must be approved by the District and the 
Brockport Board of Education before serving as a volunteer. 
For more information and a volunteer application, please 
see our website at www.bcs1.org/community/volunteers  or 
contact our Human Resources Office at (585) 637-1915. 
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